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Kerry, lnc. 
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Dear Mr. Olmstead: 

August 7, 2018 

VIOLATION NOTICE 

C. HEIDI GRETHER 
DIRECTOR 

SRN: P0787, Kent County 

On July 31, 2018, the Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ), Air Quality Division 
(AQD), conducted a review of the revised Potential to Emit (PTE) for the Permit to lnstall 
(PTI) application submitted by Kerry, lnc. located at 4444 52nd Street S.E., Kentwood~ 
Michigan. The purpose of this review was to determine Kerry, lnc.'s compliance with the 
requirements of the federal Clean Air Act; Part 55, Air Pollution Control, of the Natural 
Resources and Environmental Protection Act, 1994 PA 451, as amended (Act 451); and 
the Air Pollution Control Rules. 

Review of the volatile organic compound PTE calculations submitted on July 16, 2018, 
revealed the following: 

Rule/Permit 
Process Description Condition Violated Comments 

Production of cereal Rule 210 Potential to Emit exceeds 
breakfast foods majar source thresholds. 

Based on the volatile organic compound potential emissions, the AQD considers Kerry, 
lnc. to be in violation of Rule 21 O until enforceable limits on the potential to emit are 
obtained. Opt-out Permit No. 73-18 Draft Conditions that include this limit will be provided 
to the company for review soon. Therefore, no response to this letter is necessary. 

lf Kerry, lnc. believes the above observations or statements are inaccurate or do not 
constitute violations of the applicable legal requirements cited, please provide appropriate 
factual information to explain your position. 

Thank you for your attention to resolving the violation cited above and for the 
cooperation that was extended to me during my inspection of Kerry, lnc. lf you have 
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any questions regarding the violation or the actions necessary to bring this facility into 
compliance, please contact me at the number listed below. 

AL:kw 

Sincerely, 

~~ April Lazzaro 
Senior Environmental Quality Analyst 
Air Quality Division 
616-558-1092 

cc/via e-mail: Ms. Mary Ann Dolehanty, DEQ 
Mr. Craig Fitzner, DEQ 
Mr. Christopher Ethridge, DEQ 
Ms. Jenine Camilleri, DEQ 
Ms. Heidi Hollenbach, DEQ 


